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With our fall society meetings and educational programs 
approaching this is a gentle reminder that our general 
membership meetings will take place at the Burlington 
Public Library located at 820 E. Washington Avenue in 
Burlington.  Meetings/programs start at 1 pm on the sec-
ond Saturday.   
 
We are looking forward to our first educational program 
on September 8.  We have our own George Ridgeway 
presenting “Google Tools for Genealogists”.   As our soci-
ety’s webmaster, George has an excellent background in 
these research techniques.  The program is appropriate 
for beginners to advanced researchers.   
 
Our Skagit Valley Genealogical Society will be presenting 
an “Intermediate Genealogy Workshop” on four Saturdays 
beginning on September 29 through October 20 from 10 
am to noon at the Burlington Public Library.  These 
classes will be taught by Barbara Johnson, George 
Ridgeway and others.  Seating is limited so early registra-
tion is important.  See details elsewhere in this newsletter.   
 
Our October 13 program titled “Mapping Your Ancestors” 
will be presented by Janet O’Conner-Camarata.  She will 
give us an interesting approach for doing research.  This 
is an untapped resource for learning more about our an-
cestors. 
 
We are searching for volunteers to be nominated for two 
positions, president and secretary.  Barbara Johnson is 
currently chairing our Nominating Committee and will be 
reaching out to the membership to find possible candi-
dates.  .Annual officer elections will be held at our No-
vember 10 meeting.  Both positions serve two year terms.     
 
We are also looking for volunteers to add to our Genealo-
gist Committee.  This is basically a position that involves 
researching genealogy questions submitted to our soci-
ety.  Candice Soine is assisting Diane Partington, our cur-
rent Genealogist, so training is available.  If interested 
please contact me, Diane Partington or Candice Soine. 
 

John Hayes 

President 
rosie@valleyint.com 
360-424-4608 

SVGS Genealogy Library News – Fall 2018 

 

Due to the Labor Day Holiday Weekend there will not be a 

genealogy volunteer on duty on  

Saturday, September 1, 2018.  Genealogy volunteers are not 

scheduled when a first Saturday is during a national holiday 

weekend such as Labor Day, Independence Day or New Year's 

Day so volunteers can  enjoy the holiday with their families. 

Also, a the Skagit Valley Genealogy Society is conducting an 

Intermediate Level Genealogy Workshop on Saturday, October 

6, 2018 from 10:00 AM to Noon at the Burlington Public Li-

brary conference room. As this is a first Saturday of the month 

there will NOT be a genealogy volunteer on duty on Sat. 

October 6. This will allow the genealogy volunteers team 

members to attend the workshop. Instead visitors to the geneal-

ogy collection are invited to attend the workshop instead.  The 

cost of the Saturday, October 6 session is $15 and includes a 

discussion of DNA and also researching in libraries and ar-

chives – followed by a tour of the library collection. So this 

session is suitable for family researchers of all levels of experi-

ence. For more information about the Intermediate Genealogy 

Workshop series of classes and to register for one or all four 

classes online or to download a mail-in registration form visit: 

www.skagitvalleygenealogy.org.  

 

The SVGS genealogy volunteers return to their regularly 

scheduled 1st Saturday's of the month availability on Satur-

day, November 3 from 10:00am to Noon at the Burlington 

Public Library. 
 

Other library news:  SVGS thanks the Mount Vernon Public 

Library for their recent book donations. The shelves are almost 

full in our allocated space at the Burlington Library so occa-

sionally out-of-date books are replaced by more current addi-

tions. It is always a good idea to browse through your areas of 

research interest to see what updates have been contributed. 

New ideas are being introduced to the genealogy collection by 

SVGS member and former librarian, Joanna Bruno. Joanna has 

introduced the idea of a "New Book" section to the collection.  

Whenever the genealogy collection receives some "new to 

SVGS" used books they will be put on display for 1 month in 

the New Book section.  That way repeat visitors will see in-

stantly what books they may not have browsed previously. The 

SVGS collection is always looking for ways to improve and 

remain a relevant resource for genealogists. Please share your 

ideas with us! If you are interested in joining the SVGS geneal-

ogy volunteers team please contact Margie Wilson, 360-757-

6224 or rootsproject@frontier.com. 

We'd love to have you join us! Okay, we'll see you next at the 

Burlington Public Librfary on Saturday, November 3 from 

10am-Noon when our regular volunteer schedule resumes. Un-

til then – best of luck with your research. 

 

Margie Wilson 

SVGS Library Chair 

mailto:rosie@valleyint.com
mailto:rootsproject@frontier.com
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   The Skagit Valley Genealogical Society Newsletter  ac-
cepts business card size advertisement. The cost will be 
$10.00 per issue and the editor can help put one together 
for you if you don’t have something ready. 
   If anyone would like queries or surnames to be posted in 

the newsletter, please send to... Ye Editor  

 

   Check out our  redesigned web page at  

    skagitvalleygenealogy.org 

                 
 
 
President:     John Hayes 

 360-424-4608      rosie@valleyint.com 
 
 
Vice President:    Margie Wilson 
              360-798-1681  wilsongm@frontier.com 
 
 
 
Secretary:      Nancy Bonafede 
              360-856-2581     njbonafede@gmail.com 
 
                             
 
Treasurer:     Candice Soine 
 360-755-9071  rainshadowdals@gmailcom 
 
Past President:   George Ridgeway  
 360-424-4427      4george30@comcast.net 
 
Archival Historian:    Dan Royal 
 360-826-6141  dmoroyal@earthlink.net 
 
Education:       Barbara Johnson  
 
Genealogist:     Diane Partington 
 360-336-5832  nonie.dl@comcast.net 
 
Librarian:     Margie Wilson 
 360-798-1681  wilsongm@frontier.com 
 

Membership:     Candice Soine 

 
 
  
Newsletter:                          Dottie Chandler   
          v3 360-757-0966        dotcom10@frontier.com 
 
Webmaster:         George Ridgeway 
 360-424-4427        4george30@comcast.net 
 
Projects :        Dan Royal/Dottie Chandler
  
 
 
Publicity:           Margie Wilson 
 

      Special Committees 
 
Communications:   Barbara Johnson 
 
Sunshine:                            Carol Nersten 
             360-770-5542 
 
  
 Nominating:        OPEN 
 
Audit/Budget:         Candice Soine 
             360-755-9071    rainshadowdals@gmail.com 
  
     
Bylaws/Standing Rules:     Hazel Rasar 
                                              hrasar@gmailcom 
 
Refreshments:        Rotating with volunteers 
 
 
Raffles/Door Prizes:        Carol Nersten              
 

Seminar:                              Board Members 
 

SOCIETY EMAIL:        genealogy0715@gmail.com 

SVGS Members, 
We have a new BLOG on our website.  If you are 

interested in participating in our blog go to skagit-

valleygenealogy. Org/BLOG to see how you can 

register and log in. 

Thank you. 
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Burlington Public Library 
 

820 E Washington Ave 

Burlington, WA  98233 

Phone (360) 755-0760 

Email:  

blibrary@ci.burlington.wa.us  

Hours: Monday – Thursday 

10:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

Friday & Saturday 

10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday – Closed 
SVGS Library Collection 

Skagit Valley Genealogical Society  Sept-Oct 2018 
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"Burlington Means Business" 
 History Exhibit Opening 

Saturday, September 1, 2018 from 10am-Noon 

at the Burlington Chamber of Commerce 

 

BURLINGTON - The Burlington Historic Preser-

vation Advisory Board in partnership with the Bur-

lington Chamber of Commerce announces the 

opening of: Burlington Means Business, Saturday, 

September 1, from 10:00 am to Noon, at the Bur-

lington Chamber of Commerce, 520 E. Fairhaven 

Avenue, in the downtown historic district. Local 

history storyteller and business owner Duane Stowe 

and community leader and bank CEO, Cheryl 

Bishop are the featured speakers. Burlington busi-

nesses celebrating over 50 years in operation are 

showcased in the exhibit such as Skagit Bank (60 

years); Stowe's Clothing and Shoes (78 yrs.); Hul-

bush Funeral Home (92 yrs.); Wallace Insurance 

Agency (76 yrs.), Ekrem Do-It-Best Hardware (72 

yrs.) including the Burlington Chamber of Com-

merce (57 yrs.). Join us for refreshments and enjoy 

a look back in time through the perspective of local 

family owned and operated businesses. What makes 

a business endure through the decades of both hard 

times and good times? The exhibit will be open for 

viewing during the Burlington Chamber of Com-

merce regular business hours: M-F 8:30am-5:00pm; 

Sat-Sun.10am-4pm, and runs through February 28, 

2019. For more info. visit: http://

business.burlington-chamber.com/events/details/

burlington-means-business-11524 , or email: root-

sproject@frontier.com or jd@burlington-

chamber.com . 

AmazonSmile is a program operated by 

Amazon that generates donations for 501© 

( 3 )  public charitable organizations. For pro-

gram information, please go to https://

http://business.burlington-chamber.com/events/details/burlington-means-business-11524
http://business.burlington-chamber.com/events/details/burlington-means-business-11524
http://business.burlington-chamber.com/events/details/burlington-means-business-11524
mailto:rootsproject@frontier.com
mailto:rootsproject@frontier.com
mailto:jd@burlington-chamber.com
mailto:jd@burlington-chamber.com
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Meet the SVGS Board   
 

How did you decide to “do” genealogy?  

 

About 2006 , I was talking to my co-worker Loretta  Moody about her genealogy and I told her I would like to know 

about mine so we started researching mine. I became hooked! I attended a meeting with her and decided to join. 

 

How long have you been researching? 

 

About 12 years 

 

Where did you grow up? 

   

I was born in Illinois and we moved  out here around  1954 to Ferndale, Wa.   

Then in the summer of 1969 we moved to Burlington. 

 

Are you still working? Retired? What do/did you do for a living?  

 

I am working as a security guard at the court house in Mount Vernon. I used to work at Copeland Lumber for 8 years 

and then Mount Vernon Building Supply for 9 years. I wish I could retire! 

 

What countries/states are you researching?  

Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Nebraska, Pennsylvania, Arizonia, North Carolina, Kentucky , Washington and Missouri. The 

countries are Germany, Netherlands, and England. 

 

Have you traveled to your ancestors’ places?  

 

Only within the states of  Illinois and Washington 

 

Do you have other hobbies besides genealogy?  

 

I do quilting, knitting, crocheting, woodworking, beading, scrapbooking and painting. If there is a craft I usually do it 

except I do not like crewel, or embroidery. I also like to read. 

 

Do you have pets? (type/names)  

 

Yes, we have 1 cat left now and his name is Orbitand he is all white. I ended up adopting him from my son. 

 

Do you have descendants? (OK, children, grandchildren, etc.)  

 

I have two daughters and a son, Tonia, Alicia and Frank from my 1st marriage. I have 3 step-children. Together Paul and 

I have almost 14 grandchildren ( 1 is due anytime). 2 of the grandkids are my daughters. Oh I  2 granddogs, Tank and 

Hudson! 

 

Describe yourself in one word. 

 

Busy 

 

Anything else you’d like to add?  

 

I have been on the Sedro-Woolley Loggerodeo board for about 10 years and president the last 2 years. I enjoy the festivi-

ties during this time. Lotsz to do but rewarding.I like beach sunsets, camping which we don’t do anymore. We now have  

our 16 year old grandson living with us. Challenging! 
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This Newsletter is published by the Members of SKAGIT VALLEY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY and is distributed free of charge to members.  A non-profit 
organization, membership is open to all persons interested in historical research, preservation and publications of genealogical interest. 

 
APPLICANTS NAME 

 

 

 
AREA CODE (                ) 

TELEPHONE NUMBER_____________________                  E-MAIL ADDRESS__________________________________ 

 

New Member____________   Renewal _____________  Previous Member_______________ 

 

FAMILY $ 20____________                             INDIVIDUAL $15_____   

 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION - 2018 

ADDRESS STREET, CITY, STATE &  9 DIGIT ZIP CODE 

SKAGIT VALLEY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 
MAILING ADDRESS 

Post Office Box 192 

Burlington WA. 98233  

 

 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


